CITY OF THORNTON – OCTOBER 2, 2017 – 7:00 P.M. – CITY HALL
The Thornton City Council met on the above date and time with Mayor Brian Crowell calling the meeting to order.  Council members present:  Betty Jensen, Michael Younge, Randall Bohman, Rob Duff and Shelby Steenhard.  Also, present:  Steve O’Neil – Cerro Gordo County Emergency Management Coordinator, Mike Jensen, Travis Fischer with the Pioneer Enterprise and City Attorney, Mike Moeller.
Younge noted the September minutes had Nan & Jenny Jurgens present in two paragraphs, the second paragraph was amended to say Nan & Jenny Jurgens left the meeting.  Bohman made a motion to approve the amended minutes, Steenhard seconded, motion carried.
Duff made a motion to approve payment of the bills.  Bohman seconded, motion carried.
Betty Jensen reported there is no interest in the 337 Main Street property from the EMT group.  Rob Duff will let the owner know.
Attorney Moeller reported as directed by the Council, correspondence was sent to the last known mailing address of the owners of 312, 316, and 320 Main Street regarding the abandonment/condition of the buildings.  Hancock County Sheriff’s office will also make attempts to deliver correspondence to the owners.
Mayor Crowell wanted to remind residents that Cerro Gordo County Public Health will have a flu vaccine clinic in Thornton City Hall from 11:15 a.m. – 12:15 p.m. on Tuesday, October 10th.

Due to a conflict, Bob Moen with Visu-Sewer was unable to attend the meeting.  Duff made a motion to table until the November meeting.  Steenhard seconded, motion carried.
Steve O’Neil, Cerro Gordo County Emergency Management Coordinator was present to go over information needed for the Multi-Jurisdictional Hazardous Mitigation Plan.  City goals and plans were reviewed from the current plan.  The Council will discuss changes and additions for the new plan at the November Council meeting.
O’Neil left the meeting at 7:25 p.m.

Younge made a motion to approve Greg Meier’s request to attend the water class at NIACC with the City sharing the expense with the City of Swaledale.  Jensen seconded, motion carried.

The Clerk reported the library had sewer back-up in the basement restroom.  The issue was turned into insurance.  The sewer line was jetted, with the contractor reporting the issue was most likely caused from tree roots.  The line was partially replaced in 2009.  Duff made a motion to get proposals for the November meeting to replace the line.  Steenhard seconded, motion carried.

Mayor Crowell declared Trick-or-Treat hours will be from 5 p.m. – 7 p.m. on Tuesday, October 31st.
Building permit applications were approved for the following properties, 500 N 4th Street, 800 Maple Street and 300 N 4th Street.
Steenhard made a motion to adjourn.  Bohman seconded, motion carried.

Michelle Duff, Thornton City Clerk

Brian Crowell, Mayor, City of Thornton

